Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology & the Arts Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Australia Post
Supplementary Budget Estimates 2000-2001, (30/11/00)


QUESTION NO. 225
Senator Bishop (Hansard Page No. 171) asked the following Question on Notice:

What additional costs will Australia Post incur as a result of the introduction of the new GST-free international stamps?  That really goes to an issue of foregone revenue.
Answer:

Apart from the production costs of start-up stocks and the promotional costs associated with the introduction of these stamps, there will be no ongoing additional costs or revenue foregone from their introduction.

Together, the above costs totalled around $0.8m, but this amount was partially offset by ceasing or reducing the production quantities of some of the values within the GST-inclusive stamp range some months prior.

The introduction of GST-free stamps for international postal services enabled Australia Post to offer its international services on the same GST-free basis as its competitors.

QUESTION NO. 226

Senator Bishop (Hansard Page No. 172) asked the following Questions on Notice:

Is it true that mail for distribution in Bunbury is no longer sorted in Bunbury but is sent by contractor to Perth for sorting?

Is it true that this is causing delays in the delivery of mail within Bunbury of up to three days?  

Can you confirm that this had led to the loss of five jobs – four through redundancy and one through redeployment?

Can you advise why that decision was taken and the cost to Australia Post?

Answer:

Since 1 September 2000, mail from the South-West region of Western Australia (including Bunbury) has been sorted at the Perth Mail Centre, utilising new high-speed mail sorting technology installed as part of Australia Post’s national $500m FuturePOST project.  Prior to September, the primary sort of this mail was undertaken at the Bunbury Delivery Centre.

Under the new arrangements, mail from the South-West is collected and transported to Perth by Australia Post trucks – one commencing in Augusta, and a second at Northcliffe.  Once sorted in Perth, mail for delivery in the South-West is transported to various postal locations in the region, also by Australia Post trucks.  Previously, mail transportation within the region was by contractor.

Service performance has not been affected by the new arrangements, with independent KPMG audit figures showing “on-time” delivery for intra South-West mail for September and October at 98.5% and 98.6% respectively.

Night-sorting staff at the Bunbury Delivery Centre affected by the new arrangements were offered the option of redeployment or voluntary early retirement (VER) packages.  Four of the five chose to take VERs, while the fifth was redeployed.

The new arrangements were introduced to improve customer service and to provide Australia Post with greater control over its own activities, including the ability to effect recovery in the event of operational problems.  All offices throughout the South-West now have a standard 5pm clearance (previously it ranged from 3pm to 5pm), while street posting box clearance time in Busselton has been extended from 3pm to 5pm, and in Collie from 11am to 4pm.

In financial terms, the new arrangements are cost neutral.

